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Streets: 

 Staff repaired a few of streetlights. 
 Mr. Striper painted a number of curbs yellow. 
 Staff repaired/straightened sign posts. 
 Staff placed rubber rings on a number of manholes. 

 Water: 

 Rainbow Lake is now at the spillway level.   

 The roughing filters are being backwashed twice a day and the DE filters are being 

done once per week.  

 Our wells are now on average 10.3’ below their May 2011 levels.   

 Water production and consumption.   
Staff is in the process of reviewing the data which seems to be 

incomplete at this time.  
 

 

Wastewater: 

 

 The overland flow treatment system is shut down.  
 We received about 5.3” of precipitation this month (the average is 3.5”).    

o We have a precipitation SURPLUS of 12.5" over the last six months.  The 

average precipitation for the period from May 1 thru October 31 is 23.9".  We 

have received 36.4" for that period.  
 

 Wastewater Treatment:  
 Staff is in the process of reviewing the data which seems to be   

  incomplete at this time. 
 

o We had no spills of untreated sewerage in the month of October. 
o We exceeded the plant’s design capacity on five days in the month of 

October. 
 

10/2 1,118,000 GPD 10/3 1,695,000 GPD 10/4 872,000 GPD 

10/28 2,211,000 GPD 10/29 1,043,000 GPD 

 

 

Trash:  Trash pickup will remain Mondays for the remainder of the month of November. 

  



Parks: 

 A contractor re-keyed all of the doors at the pool. 

 Staff performed monthly checks in all parks. 
 Staff has mowed and trimmed all parks. 

I Recently Attended the Following Meetings:   

 10/01 Attended a staff meeting to discuss water meters 

 10/01 Attended a meeting with the boy scouts 

 10/08 Attended a staff meeting to discuss a GIS system for the Town 

 10/13 Attended a SHA meeting related to the Town Square Project 

 10/14 Met with a landowner to discuss possible development 

 10/21 Attended a SHA meeting related to Town Square Project 

10/22 Met with auditors related to the Town Audit 


